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on this initiative and look forward to supporting the development of this strategy when more information is 

released. 

Eligibility requirements may be too narrow for projects seeking funding under REZ Community Energy Funds 

The proposed eligibility requirement for funding under the REZ Community Energy Funds are currently 

linked to initiatives that are closely linked to energy supply and/or related transition enabling areas (e.g. 

energy supply chain, energy jobs or research and development). We consider that this may unintentionally 

limit the scope of the fund and limits the ability for the benefits scheme to be responsive to the unique 

needs and interests of communities in each region hosting a REZ. Similarly, the criteria for ineligible 

projects may be overly restrictive and discount potential community priorities in the types of benefits 

communities would like to see. Establishing robust governance arrangements for the community reference 

group and the cross-government reference group (if pursued) would provide a means for suitable and high 

priority projects (including what is eligible and ineligible) to be decided by those most impacted by the 

renewable energy development. 

Further clarity is needed on how impact on visual amenity is measured and assessed 

Regarding eligibility for significantly impacted neighbour benefits, we consider that there are several areas 

that require further consideration and/or changes for the overall approach to assessment to be 

appropriate, and these should align with the methodologies and criteria used in the planning system. It is 

important that more detail is provided on how the eligibility criteria will be measured, particularly for visual 

amenity and the efficacy/mitigation measures. For example, the visual amenity criteria proposes to 

measure impact based on infrastructure being "clearly visible from the point of the dwelling". This measure 

remains too ambiguous and further consideration needs to be given to how this will be practically 

measured. Ambiguity around what is defined as an acceptable level of mitigation also remains a concern. 

Mitigation measures should be identified to be more certain e.g. vegetation screening. 

We look forward to the opportunity to continue to support the rapid uptake of renewable generation and 

transmission infrastructure in Victoria and welcome the opportunity for further engagement with VicGrid 

about the continued development and implementation of this important plan. 

If you would like to discuss this submission or any related content, please contact Rupert Doney, Director -

Policy at rdoney@squadronenergy.com 

Yours sincerely, 

 
Dan Newlan 

EGM - Corporate Affairs 

For and behalf of Squadron Energy Services Pty Ltd 
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